Public Safety Committee Meeting

July 1, 2014

The Public Safety Committee met Tuesday, July 1, 2014, at 6:00 pm in the City Hall Conference Room. Present were Committee Members Sue Galbraith, Jerry Partridge, Roxanna Brush and Mark Ahner.  Also present were Mayor C.A. Grenz, Police Captain Mark Reddick and Committee Recorder/Deputy City Clerk Connie Watts.

Committee Member Ahner brought the meeting to order.

ELECTION OF CHAIRPERSON

Committee Member Ahner opened the floor for nominations.

**
Committee Member Galbraith moved to nominate Committee Member Ahner for chairperson, seconded by Committee Member Brush.

Committee Member Ahner asked for other nominations; there were none.

**
Committee Member Galbraith moved the nominations cease, seconded by Committee Member Brush.  The motion passed by unanimous consent.
*
Committee Member Galbraith’s motion to nominate Committee Member Ahner then passed unanimously.
REQUESTS OF CITIZENS

Mayor Grenz noted that there are some intersections in town where the view is obstructed by trees and/or bushes.  Chairperson Ahner said he would address that at the next meeting.
REVIEW OF ORDINANCE NO. 1274:  An Ordinance Enacting A New Section 22-151 Of The Code Of Ordinances Of The City Of Miles City, Entitled “Refusal To Submit To Alcohol/Drug Breath And/Or Blood Test”

Captain Reddick said the City has seen a significant increase in DUI’s, resulting in an increase in costs to the City for conducting blood tests at a medical facility when the individual refuses to provide a breath and/or blood test.  It takes 4 to 5 hours to obtain search warrants, process the DUI and prepare for court, as well as the actual time spent in court (minimum of two hours overtime.)  
Regarding questions about whether the Breathalyzer is frequently broken down, he noted that the Intoxilyzer used by the Department is extremely accurate and has never “broken down.”  Although he admitted there have been some legal challenges, it has always held up scientifically.  

Chairperson Ahner noted the proposed ordinance allows the judge no discretion in suspending, waiving or deferring the fines.  He wondered how Judge Homme felt about this and whether it was unusual language.


Captain Reddick said the ordinance was almost an exact match of the ordinance in Missoula, and City Attorney Rice had approved it before it was submitted to the Council and the Public Safety Committee.  He will, however, visit with the Judge about it before the next Council meeting.  

Committee Member Brush wondered whether the fine of $300 actually covers the City’s costs, and whether it should be higher.  After discussion, the Committee decided that, with the fine of $685 for a DUI conviction and the $300 fine in this ordinance, it should be sufficient.  Captain Reddick said he will monitor the costs and request a review if he feels it is necessary.
**
Committee Member Galbraith moved to recommend to the Council adoption of Ordinance No. 1274, seconded by Committee Member Partridge and, on roll call vote, passed unanimously, 4-0.  
ADJOURNMENT
**
Having no more business to come before the Committee, Committee Member Brush moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Committee Member Partridge and passed unanimously, 4-0.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:30 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted:


Public Safety Committee Chairperson:

___________________________

___________________________
Connie L. Watts, Recorder


Chairperson Mark Ahner
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